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Oct. 11, 2018 

 

Subject: Invitation to participate in the April 2019 Book of the Month Event 
 

Dear Director: 
 

US – China Railroad Friendship Association (UCRFA) cordially invites your library 
to participate in “The Book of the Month” to be held in April 2019.  
 

Next year 2019, marks the 150th Anniversary of the completion of the World’s 
First Transcontinental Railroad. On July 1, 1862 President Lincoln signed the bill 
passed by Congress, the Central Pacific Railroad Corporation and the Union 
Pacific Railroad Corporation were granted to construct the railroad. After 7 years, 
the first trans-state railway was united at Promontory, Utah on May 10, 1869. 
The completion of the railroad united America geographically and made United 
States one of the biggest and strongest economic countries in the world. 
 

As a participant,  
1. Each library sets up an area or table in their own library to display books about 
the railroad. 
2. Upon request, UCRFA can donate books about the stories of Chinese railroad 
workers to augment your displays. 
3. Upon request, UCRFA is available to put on seminars, provide historical photo 
exhibition boards and DVDs about Chinese railroad workers at your location site.  
4. Every library’s name will be in flyer, poster and UCRFA website. 
 

We hope that you will accept this opportunity to further educate your readers 
and community about the Transcontinental Railroad history. If you have any 
questions, please contact Wei Zhang, President of UCRFA at 530-867-1373 or at 
wzhangucd@gmail.com. I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
C.C. Yin, Co-Chair, UCRFA  Margaret Wong , Co-Chair, UCRFA 

  
 

Wei Zhang, President, UCRFA  Stephen Zhou, Vice President, UCRFA   
 

 
Lucy Oback, Vice President, UCRFA 

 
     

 

US – CHINA RAILROAD FRIENDSHIP ASSOCIATION 

www.uschinarfa.org

Member Organizations 
APAPA 
California Center 
CA State Railroad Museum Foundation 
Sun Group USA  
UC Davis Confucius Institute 
 

Board of Directors 
C.C. Yin, Co-Chair 
Margaret Wong, Co-Chair 
Monica Yeung Arima 
Charles C. Yang, Ph. D. 
Wesley Yee, DDS 
Michell Yeh, Ph.D. 
 

Officers  

Wei Zhang, Ph.D., President/CEO 

Stephen Zhou, Vice President 
Lucy Oback, Vice President 
Sharon Shoemaker, Ph.D., Secretary 
Xin Xu, Treasurer 
 

Honorary Chairs 
John Chiang, CA State Treasurer 
Betty Yee, CA State Controller 
Judy Chu, Congresswoman  
Grace Meng, Congresswoman  
Ted Lieu, Congressman 
Kenneth Fong, Ph.D.  
Jun Lin, Former Chair, FROC前侨联主席林军  
 

Advisors 
Gordon Chang, Ph. D., Professor 
Amy Tong, CA State CIO 
Robert Wells, Author 
Limin Zhou, Producer 
 

Executive Committee 
Vicki Beaton, Community Media 

Gordon Hinkle, Communications 
Andrew Jeng, Florida Liaison 
Steven Lee, Monument Project 

Andy Li, Bay Area Liaison 
Xiaojun Li, Graphic Design 
Marilyn Nielsen, Partnerships 
Charles Shoemaker, Logistics 
Michelle Wang, East Coast Liaison 
Min Zhou, Film Project 
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The Book 
of the Month
April, 2019

Co-Hosts:  

Sponsors: 

530-867-1373, 916-718-3383, Fax: 916-678-7555
railroad150@outlook.com
|www.uschinarfa.org  •  http://uschinarfa.org/railroad150/
Non - profit 501 (c) (3) Tax ID: 30 - 0912185

Participants:
Arthur F. Turner Community Library
 – West Sacramento
1212 Merkley Avenue
West Sacramento, CA 95691
 
Laney College Library
900 Fallon Street
Oakland, CA  94607
 
Mary L. Stephens – Davis Branch Library
315 E. 14th Street
Davis, CA 95616


